Town Board Minutes—2011
August 2011
Chairman Mark Hoffmann was absent.  Byron Freeman called the regular meeting of the Cold Spring Township to order at 7:00PM.  Other Board members present were, Supervisor Rich Rozelle, Clerk Lisa Griep and Treasurer June Freeman. 
Rich Rozelle made a motion with second by Byron Freeman to approve the July 2011 minutes.  Motion Carried.

Variance request - Paul / Carol Christensen, N1411 St. John’s Rd.  The request includes demo of current building and erecting a new second garage, off St. John’s Rd.  Motion by Rich Rozelle with second by Byron Freeman to approve variance request as presented.  Motion Carried.
Sign Retro Reflectivity  -  Jefferson County.  It was noted that a plan must be in place by January 1, 2012.  All signs must be in compliance by January 2014.  2018 all road signs must be reflective with 6 inch lettering if requested.  Stop signs, stop-ahead’s, curve signs etc are prioritized and replaced, or replaced in their entirety.  An option of stripping the signs through Badger State (Prison System) is an economical option of replacement.  The cost of cataloging/mapping the road signs would cost a max of $3000.00.  The County asks that the sign business then be maintained by the County.   Item to be added to September meeting for further discussion.
Grant – Rice Property Safety Issue-Table to September meeting.
Comprehensive Plan Development-Table to September meeting
Treasurer and Clerk Reports were presented. 
Motion to pay bills as presented was made by Rich Rozelle with second by Bryon Freeman. Motion carried
Mr. Jaeckel our other County Supervisor was present for the first time.  Introduced himself and communicated the re-districting news.

Motion by Byron Freeman with second by Rich Rozelle to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.

Respectively Submitted,

Lisa Griep

Clerk
